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I object to the above DA because it will inadvertently affect my workplace in multiple ways, all of which have negative impacts. The proposed quarry will impact my workplace Eagleton 
Ridge respite centre (E.R.R.C) due to noise created from the quarry such as trucks coming 
and going and crushers working till late hours at night when clients are trying to sleep, due to 
the quarry being so close to their home. 

The vibration caused from the blasting and crushing will most likely scare our clients who 
have special needs. And the Dust that arises from the movement of all the trucks and the 
crushing from the heavy vehicles will affect clients that have lung diseases such as asthma, 
COPD and Bronchitis. Which in turn could make their conditions much worse? This can then 
also affect our clients' overall health putting a heavier strain on their already struggling 
health. 

If this quarry was to go ahead our clients would be scared from the noise, be at risk of 
deteriorating health conditions, have affected sleep patterns. As well as some clients who 
also come in for respite not wanting to come back. Overall affecting the business and our job 
positions as well. There are too many risks involved to develop such a quarry this close to 
people who have disabilities. 

The farm will be home for 6 people, 4 of whom already reside at the residence and is a place 
that our clients go to visit the farm animals and do activities during the day from our respite 
centre in Raymond Terrace 'Bronzewing'. Some clients also do garden work and help 
around the centre as part of their support, they will be sensitive to noise and will come to 
dislike the activities that they much enjoy doing on a weekly basis. 

The owners whom I have worked with for 16 months have owned their business for the last 
17 years and a lot of hard work has gone into making it a success. Our jobs depend on it as do our families and clients and their families. Please don't ruin such a beautiful peaceful 
serene place for us all to work and live in. It would be simply a tragedy. 

Kind Regards 

Heidi Conley-Mascord (RSW, AIN) 
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